Town of Goshen Planning Board Newport Sand & Gravel Pit Inspection Minutes of October 19, 2019 FINAL APPROVED

Planning Board members present (*quorum* = 3): Alicea Bursey (Chair), George Hebert (Vice-Chair), Fred Smith, Stephen Bursey, and Bruce Nadeau (ex-officio to select board)

Guest (s): Mark Scott (NSG representative), Debbie Hebert

Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m.

Anderson Pit

The board received a tour of the Anderson Pit from Mark Scott and found no issues of concern. Reclamation efforts are in effect and the property is well maintained and free of trash/excess debris. The pit is expected to be in production this year until mid-November.

The board asked what the expected remaining life of the pit is at this point; depending on demand, environmental and other variables there may be approximately 7 years remaining.

Davis Pit

The board received a tour of the Davis and found the property to be well maintained and free of trash/excess debris. Reclamation efforts are also in effect at this site.

The board also asked about the remaining life expectancy of the Davis Pit and again depending on demand and other variables there may be approximately 5 years remaining.

Fred Smith motioned to accept the findings of the Anderson and Davis Pits as acceptable; Bruce Nadeau seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Bevilacqua Subdivision Site Review

The board walked through the proposed site of the subdivision, discussed driveway and subdivision regulations. The Bevilacqua's will review area topographical maps to address questions of the floodplain, and provide an update to the planning board at a later date regarding driveway needs/plans.

No actions were made at this review.

Respectfully Submitted,

Alicea Bursey Chair